
July 25, 2024

Dear Parents/Guardian, Faculty & Staff:

This letter is addressed to the parents, teachers, staff, and organizations representing these
groups in our school district as required by the Federal Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response
Act (AHERA). This act requires all schools to inform employees and buildings occupants about
certain asbestos related activities and records.

Our schools were inspected according to federal and state guidelines in 1988. This inspection
resulted in the development of an Asbestos Management Plan that was implemented in 1989.
The required re-inspection of our school district was completed on November 1, 2017. The
results of this inspection, as well as the Asbestos Management plans for each of our schools
are available for inspection in the administrative offices of each school.

Many years ago, vinyl asbestos floor tile was installed in our buildings as well as thermal system
insulation such as pipe insulation and surfacing materials on some ceilings and walls. These
materials are in good condition and may remain in place in compliance with federal and state
guidelines. We survey our schools every May and November to maintain our high safety
standards. We also inspect all possible asbestos containing materials prior to any renovation.

Sincerely,

Ron Clamser, Jr., Ed.D.
Assistant Superintendent for
Finance, Facilities & Operations


